Dear Mr McClue

RE: Redevelopment of existing buildings to provide part 4 storey and part 7 storey building following substantial demolition of existing Panther House and Brain Yard buildings; provision of new 7 storey building at 156-164 Gray's Inn Road behind retained facade from existing building at 160-164 Gray's Inn Road

Our ref: 2016/02/001

The Victorian Society has been alerted to this application, which we object to. Having read through the application material, we concur with Historic England's judgement that the proposals will cause significant harm to the Hatton Garden Conservation Area, as stated in their submission to you of 13 January 2016.

Yours sincerely, Alex Bowring

Alex Bowring Conservation Adviser The Victorian Society 1 Priory Gardens London W4 1TT Telephone 020 8994 1019 Direct Line 020 8747 5894 www.victoriansociety.org.uk Sign up for our newsletter!

Worried about climate change? Do you want to make your Victorian or Edwardian house more energy efficient? Then visit www.climatechangeandyourhome.org.uk.

The Victorian Society is the national charity campaigning for the Victorian and Edwardian historic environment. Registered Charity No. 1081435. Company limited by guarantee. Registered in England No. 3940996. Registered office as above. This email (and any attachments) is intended solely for the individual(s) to whom addressed. It may contain confidential and/or legally privileged information. Any statement or opinions therein are not necessarily those of The Victorian Society unless specifically stated. Any unauthorised use, disclosure or copying is prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender and delete it from your system. Security and reliability of the e-mail and attachments are not guaranteed. You must take full responsibility for virus checking.



This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com